## RESOLUTION # 10/ 2025

## BY MUNICIPALITY CERTIFYING PROVISION OF LOCAL MATCH FOR STATE OPERATING FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

The **BOROUGH of CHARLEROI** resolves and certifies that it will provide the MID MON VALLEY TRANSIT AUTHORITY (MMVTA)

with local funds in the amount of **\$4,552.00** in order to match state funds provided pursuant to 74 Pa. C.S. Section 1513 in **Fiscal Year 2025-2026** (July 1, 2025 – June 30, 2026).

Further, the **BOROUGH of CHARLEROI** resolves and certifies that the required amount of local matching funds will be provided no later than the end of the State Fiscal Year - **JUNE 30, 2026**.

I. KRISTIN	Hanzing	Council PRESTDENT	of the
	(Name)	(Official Title)	_

BOROUGH of CHARLEROI do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of the Resolution adopted at a regular meeting of the BOROUGH of

CHARLEROI COUNCIL held the Lath day of MARUH, 2025

day of TARLETT , 20 TG

Mid Mon Valley Transit Authority

Kindly return to the following by MARCH 31, 2025:

Attn: Nancy Basile 1300 McKean Avenue Charleroi, PA 15022 724-489-0880 FAX 724-489-0750

(Signature)

E-MAIL nbasile@mmvta.com



On the Move... for You!



## **Mid Mon Valley Transit Authority**

1300 McKean Avenue • Charleroi, PA 15022

On the Move... for You!

February 7, 2025

To the Borough of Charleroi Mayor, Council Members & Borough Staff:

I am writing this on behalf of the Mid Mon Valley Transit Authority (MMVTA), of which, your community is a valued member.

Attached is a Resolution that we are requesting your community's consideration in approving **by March 31, 2025**.

The purpose of this resolution is to certify that your community will provide a portion of the required matching funds needed to qualify to receive a State Operating Assistance grant for our upcoming fiscal year which begins July 1, 2025. This State grant is MMVTA's primary source of funding used to fund public transit service operations in your area.

This year's local match request to your community has been reduced due to a contribution by Washington County. This reduction is expected to continue as long as sufficient funds are received annually through County support.

If you should have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me (nbasile@mmvta.com) or the MMVTA Executive Director, Ashley Seman (aseman@mmvta.com).

Thank you for your continued support!

Nancy Basile

hancy Basile

Manager of Finance & Grant Programs

Enclosure, as noted

cc: Community Board Representative

Phone: 724-489-0880 • Fax: 724-489-0750 • www.mmvta.com